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Genoveva Chavez Community Center Returning 

to Regular Operations 

All Areas and Equipment Open for Use on Monday, June 6 

The Genoveva Chavez Community Center will return to regular operations on Monday, 
June 6, 2022. All areas of the facility will be open for use by patrons during regular 
operating hours. The Gymnasium and Indoor Track had been previously closed to 
establish an emergency shelter for wildfire evacuees and to ensure their privacy inside 
the facility.  
 
The City's Emergency Management Department and the Red Cross made the decision 
to close the shelter, the GCCC staff reset the closed areas over the weekend. The 
shelter, a proactive collaboration between the City and the Red Cross in response to 
the Hermit's Peak, Calf Canyon and other wildfires in northern New Mexico, can be 
reinstated within a few hours should another emergency situation arise.  
 

Visit the GCCC website for operating hours, activities and other offerings.  

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZfN4VxIlb65kHl3izLer1jy3w9Lco13d-L_fXMbVQ-Q1O5VpjPjQ5cy2p2weilhjJsHOTfi13-ST1PzDHasfBZTFv4muvifhUbGEPcq_cNyoylWmHqZzhc7EbM7ris6JHik3VMAiVFIedYX_Z8x23w==&c=m4ZDHZYJ_DjIbdibvX-gV9wfhFbsfYkU5XIFkl8CDYjd7t5yYNRKFQ==&ch=xmDsVksOIkJggmvCVUIZv-wqI4PFcZGUvj-QPcIj_RvB3tRCq3Mp9A==

